HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of A Parish Council meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on 2nd October 2012

Present

Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chairman), B Hanley, A Schofield,  JA Shuttleworth, T Wain & 


J Wedgwood.

In attendance
CF Cave (RFO),  AP Jones (Clerk),  J Monks (DDD Councillor), J Bevan (DDD Councillor).

J Marsden (OPC rep), and three members of the public
Apologies
Councillors D Jackson, DP Mander, R Olle, HJ Rodgers & PC A Boswell 
99. Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors D Jackson, DP Mander, R Olle, HJ Rodgers and from PCSO A Boswell.

100. There were no declarations of members interests, although the RFO said that he would leave the meeting for the item regarding the Village Caretaker’s request for Leave of Absence (relative). 
101. Three members of the public attended to make their objections to the skateboard park development proposals. A letter to the Parish Council had been sent listing objections, and this had been signed by eight residents from Oddfellows Road. This letter had been circulated in advance to the Parish Councillors. The residents objected to a lack of consultation with themselves, as immediate neighbours to the proposed site. They had objections on the basis of it being unsupervised; open all hours, and a draw to teenagers from a wider area. They felt there were safety issues, there was a potential problem with drainage, and the park would interrupt what they understood to be a right of way across the playing field. There were concerns about bad language, volume and general level of noise, music and litter. Parking was another concern, and particularly during season when the pool was full. Also, access for construction traffic would be difficult and there would be damage caused during the construction. The letter referred to consequences around the country where skate parks had had to be closed because of the level of nuisance, and how Parish Councils had borne the brunt of the costs.
The residents had consulted with the Environmental Health Department and understood that a noise assessment needed to be carried out. 

Additional points were made – the skate park being unsupervised would potentially lead to bad language, bullying, and could become a magnet for drug dealing and anti-social behaviour. This would be intolerable for the residents near to the area, and distressing for the elderly. Attention was drawn to the amount of rubbish likely to be dropped, to vandalism, and the lack of toilet facilities. 
The Chair expressed regret that the immediate residents had not been more directly consulted, and advised the members of the public that the Parish Council had noted the points made. Resolved: Clerk to notify Playing Field Group.
102. DDD Councillor Jacque Bevan reported that she was pleased that Hathersage and Outseats Parish Councils were looking at the possibility of combining the two councils, and that this would be beneficial for eligibility for various European grants because of the size of the combined villages. She recommended the book “Hathersage in the Peak: A History” by Barbara Buxton, as being an interesting book with useful information the Councillors might wish to consider. DDD Councillor Jean Monks gave information regarding the new waste collection arrangements, the schedule of workshops and the Waste Team Helpline number which the Clerk will post on the notice board. 

The DDD Councillors left the meeting at this point.
PCSO Boswell had sent a report for the month which had been circulated to Councillors in advance. The report is as follows – 

Calls for service:
3 calls regarding suspicious activity
2 calls regarding Missing Persons
3 calls regarding concern for person’s safety
2 calls regarding Highway being blocked by fallen tree
1 call regarding a Sudden Death
1 call regarding Vehicle being parked on Pavement
Crimes:
01/09/12 theft from motor vehicle on Stanage Edge undetected
01/09/12 criminal damage to motor vehicle on Heather Lane detected
03/0912 theft from motor vehicle on School Lane undetected
25/09/12 criminal damage to vehicle and theft from on Baulk Lane under investigation.
PCSO Boswell had asked if all Councillors who live in Hathersage had received their free Smartwater Property Marking kit from Derbyshire police, and if details of those who hadn't could be sent to him. Clerk to deal with.
103. The Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings held on 7th August and 4th September had been circulated and were confirmed and were signed by the Chair. 

104. Planning 
Planning Applications
Parish Council Consultation NP/DDD/0812/0860 regarding Development of Hathersage Pool.
Resolved: Clerk to respond that as Hathersage Parish Council is the applicant the Council was unsure how to respond to the Consultation, other than to say that the Council believes this development will be of great benefit to the residents of Hathersage and users of the pool from a wider area. 

Parish Council Consultation NP/DDD/0712/0682 CCTV and dawn-to-dusk wall-wash lighting as security measures for various areas of Brookfield Manor.

Resolved: Clerk to respond that the Parish Council has concerns over possible increase in light pollution. 
105. Financial Matters

105.1 The treasurer’s report and monthly accounts, as previously circulated were approved.
105.2 Accounts for payment totaling £21,754.82 inclusive of VAT of £1,310.34 as previously circulated and scrutinized by Councillors Cartledge & Schofield, were approved.
105.3 Councillors Cartledge and Schofield will scrutinize payments at the meeting on 6th November.

105.4 Resolved: Future salary payments to A. Watts are to be paid by standing order, and the standing order was authorized to be signed before the next meeting.

106. Recreation Committee

106.1 The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting held on 11th September, as previously circulated, were noted. 
106.2 The newly adopted Management Structure was still incomplete with respect to names of personnel to carry out the roles identified. Resolved: Councillors to respond to Clerk’s previous email within 48 hours of the meeting advising which Committee or Group they wished to serve on. Clerk then to circulate the information to all concerned. 
106.3 Friends of Pool. Councillor Olle had sent a report that the Friends of the Pool had disbanded, the website closed down, and a new Supporters Group had taken over. Cllr Olle had suggested that the funds held by FOP (about £700) could be handed over to the Supporters Group. Cllr Olle advises that she is no longer involved. Resolved: The Supporters group is not a formal body and does not have a bank account. Clerk to write to Cllr Olle and Bill Hanley asking that the funds be transferred to KGF (by cheque) and saying that the funds could be ear-marked for amplification equipment for events at the pool and other fundraising events for the pool.  If they had alternative suggestions for appropriate use of funds the Parish Council will be happy to consider them.
107. Clerk’s Report

107.1 Dangerous Cycling. DCC had responded that due to the width of the footway link it was not possible to erect a barrier on Smithy Meadows.  Andrew Poole, Head teacher had emailed to say children had been advised during assembly and a note put in the school newsletter regarding cycling safely in the village.

Resolved: The Council will put up an advisory sign on entry to Smith Meadows requiring cyclists to dismount. Clerk to action. Clerk also to write to the resident who raised this concern and advise her of the council’s actions. 
107.2  Shuttleworth Path. Clerk had spoken to John Hall. Due to the delay of 4 months between the original quote and the instruction to proceed with this work, the further deterioration in the path over this time had changed the nature of the job such that the quote was no longer applicable and the materials had been reallocated to another job. Subsequent extreme weather conditions had now rendered the path so deteriorated that the only sensible maintenance would be to tarmac the path, which his company does not do. The Councillors also discussed other maintenance required to the wall/fence.
Resolved: Councillor Shuttleworth to meet with John Hall and explore all options to bring back to November HPC meeting for a decision. All Councillors to try and inspect the path ahead of the next meeting. 
107.3 Sustainable Travel in the Peak District. Councillors were invited to respond to the survey http://www.peakdistrict.gov.uk/visiting/publictransport/peakconnections details of which had been previously circulated. Noted. 
107.4 DCC Young Achievers Award 2012.  Councillors had been invited to nominate for this award. Clerk had put the information on the PC Notice Board. Noted.
107.5  Donation of bench from the Bennett family to Hathersage Burial Ground.
Resolved: Clerk to write to the family and thank them for the donation. The Parish Council would undertake to maintain the bench for the life of the bench. Clerk to ask if they have a preferred location.
107.6  Memorial Hall Meeting Minutes. Received.
107.7  District Council Area Community Forums. Resolved: Clerk to circulate the dates. The Chair encouraged Councillors to attend if they were able.
107.8 The Clerk had received a telephone message that one of the hedges on Station Road had been cut back but it was not clear which of the three residents who had been written to had left the message. The Chair reported that all three seemed to have been cut back. 
RFO left the meeting for the following item.
107.9 Caretaker’s Leave of Absence request. Resolved: The Parish Council agreed for the Village Caretaker to take leave from 10th January to 1st April 2013. The Clerk to write and confirm and to wish her a good holiday.
Councillor Wedgwood left the meeting at this point.
108. Outseats Parish Council.
108.1  The draft minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated. Received.  Clerk to check on arrangements for the Mutual Interests Committee (OPC Clerk is clerking this meeting) and advise Hathersage Parish Councillors.

108.2  Councillor Wedgwood was confirmed as the Council’s representative at Outseats October meeting, which is on Monday 22nd October, 7.30 p.m. in the Sampson Room.
109. Village matters
109.1 As agreed at the September meeting the joint Village Amenities Group would not meet until there was business to discuss. Anyone wishing to raise items for this agenda should contact the HPC Clerk. No items have been notified. Noted. 
109.2. It was noted that there was still no further response from Bishop Alastair’s office on the Burial Ground consecration.

109.3 Resolved: The 2013 Annual Report would be printed with an extra100 copies to ensure there were copies available after distribution to leave a small supply at the Pool, Post Office and other suitable locations for interested non-residents .
109.4 The Riverside Path was in need of maintenance again. Resolved: Clerk to write a letter to DCC along the lines of the letter of July 2009. 
110. It was noted that all DALC circulars and relevant emails had been circulated.

111. The date and venue of the next meeting were confirmed as Tuesday 6th November 2012 in the Sampson Room at Hathersage Memorial Hall. It was noted that there was to be a presentation regarding Neighbourhood Planning starting at 7.00 p.m. so that cheque signatories should arrive as soon after 6.30 p.m. as possible.
112. Items for information and November agenda.

112.1 Neighbourhood Plan 
112.2 Long Causeway.
112.3 Contribution to new windows at the Memorial Hall.

112.4 Update on Bridlepath request.
112.5 Blue plaque 
The meeting closed at 9.18 pm

